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Ultra Electronics Holdings plc

(“Ultra” or “the Group”)

Ultra Completes Acquisition of Ocean Systems Product Line from BAE Systems

Ultra announces that it has completed the acquisition, originally announced on 25 September, of the assets of BAE Systems’ Ocean Systems for a cash consideration of US$10.0m.  Ocean Systems was part of BAE Systems North America and closure follows the successful completion of US regulatory review and approvals.

The assets have been incorporated into a new company, Ultra Electronics Ocean Systems Inc, which will operate as a business within Ultra’s Tactical & Sonar Systems division.  Ocean Systems employs approximately 80 people in Braintree, Massachusetts, USA, providing special purpose acoustic and radio frequency devices and systems for submarines, surface ships and acoustic test ranges worldwide.

The acquisition of Ocean Systems was financed using Ultra’s existing facilities.  In 2002, Ocean Systems had sales of US$14.0m and its order book at the end of June 2003 was $16.5m.
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